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I-287 northbound lane and ramp closures required for bridge 
deck repairs on New York Thruway/I-87 southbound  

Motorists should expect delays approaching New York 
 
(Trenton) – New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT) officials today announced lane 
and ramp closures on the I-287 northbound ramp to the New York State Thruway/I-87 
southbound as the New York State Thruway Authority (NYSTA) begins a bridge deck repair 
project.   
 
Beginning at 7 p.m. tonight, Tuesday, November 9, NYSTA’s contractor is scheduled to close the 
right lane on the I-287 northbound ramp to the New York Thruway/I-87 southbound, which is 
located across the New York State line.  The lane is anticipated to remain closed for several weeks 
while the contractor completes concrete bridge deck repairs.  Motorists should expect delays 
approaching the New York State line.  
 
In addition to the lane closures, the I-287 northbound ramp to the New York Thruway/I-87 
southbound is scheduled to be closed and detoured beginning at 9 p.m. tomorrow, Wednesday, 
November 10 until 6 a.m. the following morning, Thursday, November 11.  Motorists are advised 
to follow the signed detour which will be in place. 
 

For more information about road conditions on the New York Thruway, contact the New 
York State Thruway Authority at 1-800-THRUWAY or visit their website at 
www.thruway.ny.gov.  

 
The precise timing of the work is subject to change due to weather or other factors. Motorists are 
encouraged to check NJDOT's traffic information website www.511nj.org for real-time travel 
information and for NJDOT news follow us on Twitter @NewJerseyDOT and on the NJDOT 
Facebook page. 
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